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Re: Commient Letter — Draft Industrial Permit

Dear Board Members:

We respeati{qgéi_y submit the comments below in response to the Draft it;’gifu$trié'l Permit released for
comment by the State Water Resources Control Board. As the Board will'be receiving detailed technical

comments from other orgahizations we have kept our combnets short and foeused on key points we
wish to emphasize. ' T : : '

rials facilities. we operate throughout
California. These facilities produce construction-aggregat $-f‘aﬁﬂ'-a_sph‘_alt"forimportant? infrastructure
projects, most of which serve the public in some-way.. _ '

Our interestiin this matteristied to the over 70 constriiction

The draft perrﬁif is very onerous and will impose ecaﬂemitﬁﬁaﬁ&s‘hﬁp:@fh facilities subject to the permit.

Granite hasbeen in business since 1922 and in the last fewyears has experienced the worst economic

conditions in the history of the company. At the sante time we h’tirii:ité'te be subject to sigriificant
regulatory initiatives thatare a substantial burten to business: There have been the diesel off-road
regulations, diesel on-roati:-regu'latioﬁs, thenthe general canstruction storm water permit and now a

very onerous general industrial storm water permit, Th"e-‘E:uimtiiat'i'ifeiéiﬁpacf of these regulations is
harmful to California businesses struggling to create job growth in these serious economic times.

The permit established Numeric Action Levels (NALs] and Numieric Effluent Limits {NELs) that are not
feasible in the “one size fits all” approach-the draft permit takes. The state’s own blue ribbon panel of
experts recommended thatany numeric limits be data drivenand preferably specific to California;
however, the draft permitdoes notaccomplish this. Monitoring data available on the board’s web site
does not suppert the feasibility of the NALs and NELs across allindustries. The NALs and NELs must be
specific to individual industries and supported by data to avioid seriousiand costly implementation

‘problems.
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Thank you for considering our comments and we look forward to working with staff on potential draft
permit amendments. '

Sincerely,
. 1L —
L

Geoff Boraston, P.E,

_ Director of Environmental Affairs




